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It’s getting close to the end of term but there are still a lot of exciting experiences and community events 
happening here at Woy Woy Public School.  

P & C Disco 

This week saw the P & C host their first daytime disco. The disco was conducted in this way to trial the 
daytime format, as a way of addressing the decline in the number of children attending winter discos held 
outside of school hours. A survey is being produced by the P & C in order to allow parents to have their 
say on whether they felt that the event was successful or not, and to establish whether the idea of a 
daytime disco has merit as far as parents and carers are concerned. It will be interesting to see what sort 
of feedback is received. The disco was certainly well attended and from the school’s perspective there 
was a minimum of disruption to learning on the day. 

I’d like to thank the members of the P & C for volunteering to organise this event and I’d like to 
acknowledge the hard work of the P & C Fundraising Committee, who have come up with some very 
innovative ideas for raising money to fund educational initiatives for our students. Your efforts are much 
appreciated. 

Mrs Williamson and Mr Smith to Host University of Newcastle Students  

We are justifiably proud of our Stephanie Alexander Kitchen Garden (SAKG)  program here at Woy Woy 
PS, and it appears our program is very highly regarded over at the University of Newcastle (UON) as well. 
We’ve hosted students who are undertaking the UON’s Sustainability course for pre-service teachers for 
three years now, and have been voted the highlight of their ‘Sustainability Visits Week’ for each of those 
three years. UON students will again be visiting the school next week and Mrs Williamson and Mr Smith 
will take them on a guided tour of our SAKG facilities, run them through our sustainability education 
program and treat them to a meal that has been lovingly prepared by students here at the school, from 
produce largely grown and harvested on-site. This ongoing relationship is an excellent example of the 
school garnering recognition for its progressive educational programs in the wider community, and we are 
very proud of the connection we have been able to establish with UON. 

NAIDOC Week Celebrations and the WWPS Bush Tucker Garden 

In the pages that follow this message, you’ll be able to read about the transformation that is taking place 
in our front garden. Under the guidance of Mrs Nebauer, our students are establishing a Bush Tucker 
Garden, while Macca has been busy building plant beds, creating educational spaces and tidying the 
whole area. It looks absolutely amazing already and we can’t wait to see the finished product! Please read 
Mrs Nebauer’s article for details on the official opening of the Bush Tucker Garden.  

 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


Mrs Nebauer has also organised this year’s NAIDOC Week celebrations for the last week of term. Please 
see the invitation she has included in this newsletter. NAIDOC Week presents an important opportunity 
for us to come together to acknowledge and pay our respects to the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
people in our school community, our local area and in society in general. Thank you to Mrs Nebauer for all 
of the hard work she has put into preparing for NAIDOC Week. 

Kindergarten Orientation for the 2020 Student Intake 

The WWPS ‘Coming Up to Big School’ (CUBS) Kindergarten orientation program begins this term  with a 
Principal’s Tour of the school at 9:00am on Friday 28th June and Kindergarten ‘Open Classrooms’ in 
Week 10 on Friday the 4th July.  

Additional Principal’s Tours and Open Classrooms sessions have been scheduled for early next term, and 
we will also be hosting two afternoon information sessions in Weeks 1 and 2 of Term 3. The traditional 
evening Parent Information Session has been scheduled for 6pm on Tuesday 3rd September. Postcards 
and brochures advertising these dates will be available in the office from the beginning of next week. If 
you know of anyone who would be interested obtaining a postcard or brochure fee free to take one for 
them or to pass this information on to them.   

Enrolments for Kindergarten in 2020 are now open. Enrolment forms can be obtained from the office. 

Student Academic Reports  

Student Academic Reports will be going home at the end of this week. When reading and signing the 
reports I was struck by the wide array of enrichment opportunities and extra-curricular programs on offer 
for students here at WWPS. In the first semester of this year, students from Kindergarten through to Year 
6 have participated in Debating and Public Speaking competitions, Choir and Dance groups, Chess and 
Robotics clubs, representative sports teams, the Student Representative Council (SRC), and ANZAC Day 
marches, Easter Hat Parades and visits to the Deepwater Court Retirement Village. Each of these 
initiatives presents a wonderful opportunity for students to extend themselves in fields that are of interest 
to them.  

As far as the reports themselves are concerned, teachers have spent a great deal of time collating 
assessment data and evaluating the progress of each of the students in their class, in order to produce 
accurate, informative reports for parents/carers. As has been mentioned in previous editions of the 
Namalata, this year teachers have made themselves available before and after school, and in some 
cases during their Release from Face-to-Face (RFF) time, to conduct three-way conferences and/or 
parent-teacher interviews. I’d like to thank our staff members for their commitment to improving 
communication around the assessment and reporting process and for giving up their time to allow these 
meetings to happen.  

If you have not yet accessed the School Interviews website (www.schoolinterviews.com.au) to make a 
booking, please be aware that you will need to have done so before the morning of Monday 24th June. 
The code to use for our school is 46hgy. If you are not able to find a convenient time to meet with your 
child’s teacher this term, please contact the office to arrange for a suitable interview time at the beginning 
of Term 3. 

Code of Conduct for Parents, Carers and Visitors 

The Woy Woy Public School Code of Conduct for Parents, Carers and Visitors is designed to ensure that 
everyone who visits the school site is able to do so in a safe and harmonious manner and that students, 
staff, parents, carers and other visitors are not subjected to aggressive, hostile or violent behaviours. The 
document (which is attached to the email containing to this edition of the Namalata) sets out the 
standards of behaviour expected of those who visit the school. In particular, the document states that all 
parents, carers and visitors are expected to treat all persons associated with the school with respect and 
courtesy. The code also stipulates that any issues or concerns about the school, staff, other parents or 
students be raised via the correct school procedures.  

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


To quote directly from the document: “Your co-operation is sought and greatly appreciated, so that we all 
maintain a safe, harmonious and happy learning environment for every student, parent and staff member 
at Woy Woy Public School.” 

Student Illnesses 

We have had a number of students coming to school over the past few weeks with respiratory infections 
and ‘gastro’ bugs. As a parent, I am more than aware of how difficult it can be to balance work 
commitments with the need to care for sick children, however, given the number of sick children 
presenting at school of late, I must politely request that you keep your children at home if they are unwell, 
so that other students are not exposed to these illnesses. Thank you for your cooperation with this matter. 

Have a safe and enjoyable weekend everyone. 

Warm regards, 

Mr Dan Betts  

(Relieving Principal) 

 

This fortnight teachers will be talking to their students about how to ‘Be Co-operative’ whilst waiting for 
teachers at bell times. Lessons will have a focus on the importance of being at lines on time, remaining 
seated and keeping hands and feet to themselves in lines. As part of our school wide approach to Positive 
Behaviour for Learning (PBL) our school leaders will model the expected behaviours to all students 
through short video messages that will be viewed during PBL lessons on Wednesday mornings.  

If you have any questions regarding Positive Behaviour for Learning at Woy Woy Public School or if you 
would like more information on this fortnight’s message please contact the school. 

Michelle Williams 
Assistant Principal Wellbeing 
 
 

 
 
Every year, all schools participate in the National Consistent Collection of Data (NCCD). The school is 
required to report on the number of students enrolled who have a disability or needs of a physical, 
sensory, cognitive or social/emotional nature. We are then required to indicate whether the student is 
receiving assistance at a ‘supplementary, substantial or extensive’ level. This data is collated and 
provides the school with evidence of the needs of students at Woy Woy Public School. 
  



Learning and Support Teachers (LaST) and School Learning and Support Officers (SLSO) run 
supplementary programs for students requiring support with literacy, numeracy, social skill and behaviour 
programs. These programs are provided within the classroom, in the LaST classroom or on the 
playground depending on the level of need. 
 
The information assists schools to: 
 

• formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability, academic, 
social and behaviour needs in schools. 

• consider how they can strengthen the support for the students. 
• develop shared practices so that they can review their programs to improve the outcomes for 

students. 
 
The NCCD provides State and Federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly 
for the support of students. 
 
The NCCD will have no direct impact on the students and the students will not be involved in any testing 
process.  
 
Substantial adjustments are provided to students in our six Special Education classes as their education, 
behaviour and social development is based on Individual Education Programs. Students are required to 
have been supported for 10 weeks over the previous 12 months to be entered onto the database. 
If you have any further questions about the NCCD, please contact the school. 
 
Leanne Wiliame  
Assistant Principal Support Classes and  
Learning Support Team Coordinator 
 
 
 

 

This year our school has entered two teams into the Premier’s Debating Challenge. The 'Pelicans' and 
'Seahorses' were named after our Guliyali Preschool groups. During Week 7 our teams were required to 
debate against one another in Round 2 of the Premier's Debating Challenge. The topic under debate was 
that students should have mandatory 1 hour lessons at school on internet skills. Both the Pelicans team 
(Dylan, Easun, Jordan and Josh), and the Seahorses team (Mia, Lahni, Vali and Hamish) spoke 
eloquently and were praised on the formulation of their arguments. At the end of the debate, the 
Seahorses were declared the winners! Congratulations to both teams, you have done the school very 
proud. We wish you luck against Umina Public School in Round 3. 

Mr Wolski, Mrs Mallarky and Mr Brady  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our front garden is looking fantastic as our GA Macca and our helpful students 
plant our new bush tucker plants and water them. Many students across all 
stages in the school and classes K/6PC, K/6W and 3/60 have been 
enthusiastic as they learn how to plant properly and take care of our new 
garden.  

Many thanks to B&K Revegetation and Landscaping for their very generous 
donation of plants, and to The Wildflower Place at Erina Heights for their help 
and generous discount on plants. 

Our Dreaming Trail and Bush Tucker Garden will open officially on Thursday 
4th July during our NAIDOC celebrations, with a smoking ceremony by Uncle 
Tim Selwyn held after our NAIDOC assembly. 

Mrs Nebauer 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home Reading has commenced. Each Stage 1 student should be reading for at least 10 minutes per 
night. This can include a mix of home readers and quality literature, and consist of parent reading, student 
reading and reading together. For helpful information on supporting your child during home reading 
(including building comprehension), please follow the links below: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-
your-child-at-home 
 
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/eppcontent/glossary/app/resource/factsheet/5402.pdf 
 
If you are able to assist in changing home readers please see your child’s teacher. 
 
 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 25, 50, 75 & 100 nights of home 
reading! 

25 Nights AJ Joffrin 3/4B 

50 Nights Meisa Brown 1CP, Violet Foxton 1CP, Nevaeh Markham 1CP, Ricky Rosevear 1CP, Imogen 
Strong KB, Alexandre Deineko KB 

75 Nights Jack Sainty 1CP, Lola Keating 1CP, Ricky Rosevear 1CP, Meisa Brown 1CP, Amelia Pitchers 
1CP, Sarrinah Shafi KB 

100 Nights Ziva Brannigan 1CP, Ricky Rosevear 1CP, Bella-May Zurawski 1CP, Jack Sainty 1CP, 
Hannah Greenwood KB, Grace Schweinsberg KB, Rory Muldoon KB, Thomas Bernie KB, Jaxon Malloy 
KB, Kyo Yamada 3/4B, Leo Omura 3/4B 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-your-child-at-home
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/reading-with-your-child-at-home
https://www.det.nsw.edu.au/eppcontent/glossary/app/resource/factsheet/5402.pdf


 

 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 
 
Woy Woy Public School is once again 
participating in the NSW Premier’s Reading 
Challenge 2019. Students are able to access 
their personal reading log online, by logging 
into the PRC 2019 site with their school 
username and password. Once they have read 
20 books and entered them online (or filled out 
the paper log at school), Mrs Walker will 
validate their record so students will receive 
their certificate at the end of the year. All K-2 
students and students in the Disabilities 
Classes will automatically complete this 
challenge with teachers reading stories to their classes, however, students in years 3-6 need to read 20 
books independently and fill out the reading log to complete this challenge. It closes 30th August, so 
students still have time to enter if they would like to.  Please see Mrs Walker if you have any questions or 
need any help. 
 
Book Club 
 
Issue 4 is available now. LOOP is available for online ordering. Books are delivered directly to the school. 
Please place all orders by Friday the 21st June. Issue 3 orders have been distributed. Please see Mrs 
Walker if you have not received an order. 
 
Mrs Walker – Teacher Librarian 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 

Important Parking Message 
The staff parking area inside the school gates on both Park Road and Bowden Road is for 

Staff Use Only.  Parents dropping off and collecting their children from school, Music Bus or Cubbyhouse 
BASC are asked to park outside the school grounds and walk their children to and from their car.  This is 

a Department of Education directive. 
 
Office Hours 
School phones are manned from 8.30am until 3.15pm. The office window is opened at 8.30am and closed 
at 3.00pm however office staff are available until 3.15pm. There is a teacher on duty at the bus lines until 
3.20pm. 
Changes to Going Home Arrangements 
Could you please ensure that your child is aware of how they will be going home in the afternoon. If these 
arrangements change during the day it would be appreciated if you could contact the office prior to 
2.00pm to ensure that the message is passed on to your child. 
 
Skoolbag APP and Website 
You can download the WWPS Skoolbag APP to both iPhone and Android devices. Event updates and 
important information will be sent out via our Skoolbag APP and you can record your child’s absence from 
school here as well. You will also find our School website at http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 
which is regularly updated with events happening in our school. The School email address for 
correspondence is woywoy-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au. 
 
Student Mobile Phones 
Students who bring their mobile phone to school are asked to leave them at the office on their arrival and 
collect it at the end of the school day. Students are not permitted to have their phone with them during the 
day. It is also helpful if their name is on their phone. 
 
Late Arrival / Early Departure 
If your child is late arriving to school or needs to leave early for an appointment, a partial absence slip is 
to be collected from the school office prior to going to your child’s classroom. This slip is given to the 
classroom teacher. 
 
Payment of Money to the School 
School fees and activity costs can be paid by credit card via the Woy Woy Public School website 
(http://www.woywoy-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/) using the ‘Make a Payment’ tab. If you are making a cash 
payment please place the money in an envelope with the child’s name, class and the reason clearly 
noted.  We have cash collection envelopes at the school office for your use. All money is to be given to 
your child’s teacher. When making payments for multiple children, separate money and envelopes for 
each child is appreciated, as it is very time-consuming to sort out at the time of receipting. 
 
Thank you 
Linda Goldsmith – School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 

Congratulations to the following recipients of our Academic Achievement Awards at our Week 8 K-6 
Assembly. 
 

Name Class Name Class 

George Kassi-Hurley K-6PC Lucas Herben K-6W 

Kadin Bennett KB Lilly Smith KW 

Summer Weis K/1M Aston Grehan 1S 

Tyson Lowe 1CP Izaac Williams 2E 

Clancy Mykas 2MK Jillian Lewry 2Y 

Rachel Allen 3-6O Jackson Wang 3/4B 

Ryan Stormont 3/4LC Caleb Keuning 3/4M 

Brave Jamieson 3/4T Billy Hawksley 5/6R 

Luke McLennan 5/6H Will Ellison-Oakes 5/6C 

Charlie Sposito 5/6B   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

TERM 2 2019 

Week 9 June 25 Rumbalara Stage 2 

 June 26 Stage 3 Matinee Performance BWSC 

 June 27 School Athletics Carnival 

 June 28 Rumbalara Stage 2 

Week 10 July 1 - 5 NAIDOC Week 

 July 4 NAIDOC Assembly 

 July 3 Dance Festival Performance 

 July 5 LAST DAY TERM 2 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Helpers are needed at the School Athletics Carnival on Thursday 27th June at McEvoy Oval. Please see 
me in the canteen if you can assist. Many thanks. 

 

 
SPECIAL :   Breakfast, lunch and recess 
                    Hot milo & muffin $2.00     
 
Thank you to our volunteers.  If you are unable to come in on your allocated day please contact me as 
soon as possible so an arrangement can be made for a replacement. 

Thankyou  

Anne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Monday 24 June Pat 
Tuesday 25 June Janet 
Wednesday 26 June Vicki 
Thursday 27th June Carnival 
Friday 28th June Alice 
Monday 1st July Jess 
Tuesday 2nd July Pat 
Wednesday 3rd July Vicki 
Thursday 4th July Dea 
Friday 5th July Rita 

Hats are available in the 
canteen for sale for your 

convenience.  

$13.00 

 



 

 

Hello everyone! 

Thanks to those who attended the disco, we hope you enjoyed the day. It was a record attendance with 
over 300 students attending this trial day time disco. Please mark in your diary Wednesday 30 October for 
the NIGHT time Halloween disco. More information to come. 

On the horizon, we’re looking at a Family Movie event. 

Please keep an eye out for a survey that we will be posting for constructive feedback and suggestions of 
future events.  

Uniform Shop 

Email Orders delivered every Friday 

Cash orders delivered every Friday 

Uniform Shop open every 3rd Thursday of the month 8.30-9.00 in the CA room (no delivery pickups or 
returns will be accepted). We will be reminding the community via apps and FB updates. 

School Banking   

DID YOU KNOW…if your child has banked at Woy Woy Public School in the pat and moved on to high 
school, you can still bring their books in to the school banking team either via younger children or in 
person to the CA room at 8:45am Thursdays. They are still eligible to earn prizes. 

*** NEWSFLASH *** SCHOOL BANKING CHANGE *** ONE WEEK ONLY *** 

Due to the school carnival on Thursday 27th June,  
school banking will be running on FRIDAY 28th JUNE for this one week only. 

Want to start banking, lost your bank book or have any questions... contact the school banking team via 
the P&C email address: wwpspandc@live.com.au 

Happy saving! 

Next Meeting  

The next general meeting will be held on Wednesday 14 August in the Staff Room, Woy Woy Public 
School. We look forward to seeing familiar faces return and welcoming new families to our community. All 
are welcome to attend. There is no general meeting in July due to school holidays. 

Membership 

The annual P&C membership fee is $2.00 and this entitles you to participate in the democratic decision 
making process of the Association. If you are interested, P&C Membership forms for 2019/20 are 
available from the school or by emailing wwpspandc@live.com.au  

 

Completed forms and membership fee can be placed in a sealed envelope and put in the P&C blue box in 
the school office or better still attend a meeting and find out firsthand what is happening within the school. 
Members do not have to attend every meeting, however your child gets a buzz out of you being involved 
with the school. Your input and ideas are valued. 

 

 

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au
mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au


 

Volunteering  

You can make a difference! We are always looking for volunteers to assist with services provided by the 
P&C such as fundraising, school banking and the uniform shop. This is a great way to connect with the 
school and find out what is happening first hand. If you are interested in contributing in a small way and 
can spare some time, please contact wwpspandc@live.com.au – as little as half an hour can ease the 
workload of our dedicated volunteers and your child enjoys you being involved in school activities. 

Did you know that while we love to welcome new members to the P&C, you do not need to be a member 
of the P&C to volunteer at one of our organised events? 

Laura Morrison 
President 
WWPS P&C 

mailto:wwpspandc@live.com.au


 



 

 



 



 

 



 
  
  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Lauramayc Hairstudio 
Located Umina beach Special offers for your school. 

$10 kids haircuts and 20% off colors for parents. 
Must mention this ad when booking appointment. 

School coloured scrunchies also available 
Services available include hairservices, facial waxing and 

tinting, Make up and shellac nails. 
For an appointment please call or 

                                                                   Text 0401362444 
 

Ph:  4341 3922 
6 mths – Adult.  

Heated indoor pool. 
AustSwim qualified instructors. 

5 Mutu Street, Woy Woy NSW 2256 
 

aquasplash@yahoo.com 

P: (02) 4343 1774  Shop 1, Pavilion Building 
29-37 George Street, Woy Woy, NSW, 2256 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386


 

 

Cubby House Before & After School Care 

Hello to all Woy Woy Public School Families, 

We would like to make you aware of our Before and After School Care service! We love working in 
partnership with all families to create a sense of identity and feeling welcomed into our lovely centre. The 
children’s interests and needs are our focus and our primary objective is to allow the children to have fun. 
We are open from 6:30 am to 8:50 am and 2:50 pm to 6:30 pm. We provide healthy menu items with fresh 
fruit and water. We also provide breakfast, including a range of cereals and toasts. As educators we love 
to explore the world with the children and ensure they are learning while having fun. We provide time for 
the children to extend on their sporting skills, creativity skills, to build upon friendships and much more. If 
you would like more information, feel free to come visit and have a walk through. We invite all families to 
our centre. We accommodate all children! 

 Mel and Jess – Cubby House  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 



 
 



   



 


